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18 September 2012

Mike Gendall
fyi-request-536-0d815d19@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Gendall

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION

| refer to your e-mail dated 1 September 2012 in which you made the following
request to Police:

"According to your records, how many requests under the Official Information
Act are subject to Ombudsman complaint as at the date of this request? What
was the wording of the request that become subject of an Ombudsman
complaint? According to your records, what is the age of the complaint?"

| have considered your request in accordance with the Official Information Act
1982.

Police Legal Services logs and manages complaints made against Police to
the Ombudsman and they are recorded on the Legal Services case
management database. The database was established in July 2011 and
provides some indication of the likely number of current OIA complaints.

However, some complaints initiated prior to the establishment of the database
which are still current may not be recorded on the case management
database. Further, the database does not record complaints made to the
Ombudsman about delays in responding to OIA requests that are deemed to
be refusals of the requests. These complaints are not usually notified to Police
by the Ombudsman as formal complaints because a swift resolution to the
complaint is often possible by responding immediately to the request.

There are currently 31 Ombudsman complaints recorded on the database as
at the date of your request on which the Ombudsman has not yet formed a
final view. The attached document lists the date each complaint was received
by Police.
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Your request for the wording of the complaint is not subject to the Official
Information Act, as the definition of "official information" does not include
information contained in any correspondence or communication between the
Office of the Ombudsmen and Police.

Yours sincerely

—=

lan Bradshaw
Practice Manager
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Date which current complaints were received by Police.
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